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BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
 

Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee did not meet in May. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
September 19, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. at the Jr. High School.   

 
Strategic Plan 
Plans are being formalized for the summer work.  After a meeting held Friday, May 18th with 
GRP personnel and contractors, the tentative schedule is as follows: 
Washington School – concrete work after Memorial Day.  
Jr. High – front planter work to begin early to mid-June 
All Schools – window film installation to start early June 
Jr. High – fire alarm system will take the longest time of all projects.  It’s estimated to start May 
29th, with an expected completion date of July 1st. 
 
Sale of Current Football Scoreboard 
The district received only one bid for the sale of the scoreboard.  A copy of the bid proposal 
from Joe Coleman Salvage & Demolition is attached.  His bid purchase price is $802.00 
 
The schedule for removal is to begin as soon as Tuesday, May 22, with a final completion date 
of June 10.  
 
I was approached by a couple of Quarterback Club members, asking if any of the proceeds from 
this sale could be shared with the Quarterback Club since they were funding all the costs for the 
new scoreboard.   
 
I will need a motion to approve the bid received.  If the board wants to donate and or all of the 
proceeds to the Quarterback Club, a motion will be needed for that action as well. 
 
Water Issue at elementary buildings 
Hilton’s Plumbing has started the initial investigation to see if it could be feasible to install a 
new water line to new water fountains (by-passing the old piping).  When school is out, we will 
look at this closer, but seems like it might be a possible option for the few locations needed. 
 
 
 



Contracts 
This month, I was able to review contracts with Xcell Mechanical (preventative maintenance for 
HVAC/Boiler systems), and also with Honeywell (automated building solutions/software for 
HVAC at the High School).  
 
Xcell Mechanical:  This contract is a self-renewable contract that was slightly outdated, so we 
reviewed each school, line for line what needed to be covered.  This contract has been in 
existence since 2013 with no increase in cost since that time. The contract requires two services 
per year (spring and fall).  Xcell has been a reliable and helpful partner with our heating and 
cooling equipment.  We have had access to the same technician for the contract duration, and 
he will many times guide our staff via phone on how to correct/repair issues that could 
otherwise cost more dollars to the district. Our current contract year runs January – December, 
so we have time to get the new updates in place before January, 2019. Once I get the updated 
contract numbers, I will bring to the board for approval. 
Honeywell:  Contract is for the computer itself that runs the Honeywell HVAC program, as well 
as the software controls program that operates the actual equipment in the High School.  Our 
current software and equipment is not supported any longer due to the age (19 years old).  
Honeywell is recommending that we upgrade to the current version of supported operating 
systems, but that comes at a price of course.   We could remain where we are with our 
software programs/controls, and pay a maintenance contract fee of $6,981.34 for the 18-19 
school year, and then a 3% increase thereafter. However, if something happens to our 
computer equipment/program/software, then there is no support, and we would pay current 
time and material pricing for assistance ($171/hour), and could ultimately have to purchase 
new equipment and software for a purchase price of $24,647 (current pricing).  There are a 
couple different options for our maintenance contract and upgrade of equipment/software that 
Honeywell has offered up for us to review.  I have attached the upgrade pricing, and will give a 
detailed explanation at Monday’s meeting.    Our current contract is set to auto renew June 1st, 
so we will need to take action at the May meeting. 
 
Walk-In Freezer 
During this fiscal year, we have had several repairs to the large walk-in freezer located here at 
the Unit Office.  To refresh everyone’s memory, we purchased this 28’ x 8’ freezer from a 
restaurant that closed in Taylorville for a bargain price of $4,000 back in 2011.  Up until this 
past couple of years, we’ve had minor repairs on this unit.  This year we have replaced the 
compressors and fan motors, and done some electrical repairs, which have added up to about 
$8,000 over the year.  The most expensive items in the freezer have now been replaced.  To 
purchase a new freezer of this size would be in the neighborhood of $30,000-$40,000, so even 
though the repairs have added up this year, we are still money ahead comparing the repairs to 
the purchase of a new unit.  Again, given the fact that we’ve replaced some of the major 
components, we’re hopeful that this freezer will operate for several years to come. 
 
Year End  
As summer quickly approaches, we are gearing up for the busy summer season.  Work orders 
are being put together for the maintenance and custodial staffs, summer supplies are starting 
to arrive, and other work is being scheduled as needed with other contractors.  As the work 
progress unfolds, I will share updates at the June/July/August meetings. 
 



 
TRANSPORTATION 

 

Vacancies: 
We have had, and are anticipating a couple more vacancies in the Transportation Department 
at the end of this school year.  We have one permanent route unfilled since April.  We also 
anticipate a couple of bus aide vacancies that will need filled before next school year.  All 
vacancies will be posted and advertised.  The driver position has already been posted once with 
no applications received.  
 
CPI (Crisis Prevention) Training 
Mid-State Special Education has offered CPI Training to our entire Transportation Department.  
We have already had three of the transportation employees trained, who voiced that the 
training has been very helpful to them on a daily basis. Tentative plans are to perform this 8-
hour training the 2nd week of August.  This training is vitally important, so I hope everyone who 
is available will take advantage of the offer. 














